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.Dr. PauliJ. Merges, Director I

Bureau of Radiation W 2 21994 ! /Ms b '

.-

New York Department of.'

, A1"Environmental Conservation
50 Wolf Road
Albany, NY 12233

Dear Dr. Merges: 1

I
SUBJECT: CHEVRON /PAWLING SITE DOSE ASSESSMENT ;

Three copies of the report entitled, " CHEVRON /PAWLING SITE DOSE ASSESSMENT,"
March 1994, are enclo::ed. This report was prepared following the '

recommendation in your April 1,1993, letter to Mr. John H. Austin, Chief,
Decommissioning and Regulatory Issues Branch, Division of tow-level Waste |
Management 'and Decommissioning, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and :
Safeguards. Your letter indicated that sites to be released for unrestricted
use should be computer modelled using the Department of Energy's computer
code, "RESRAD". Mr. Austin agreed in his April 20, 1993, letter to you that
NRC staff will perform a dose assessment using "RESRAD".

A copy of the confirmatory survey report prepared by NRC's contractor, the Oak
Ridge Institute for Science and. Education-(0 RISE), is-also enclosed.

The total doses estimated by "RESRAD" are less than 4 millirem per year . . !

(mrem /yr) using separately Chevron's data and ORISE's ~ data. .We believe. that
any actual exposure rates would. be significantly less than calculated because '

of the conservative approach to the analyses, e.g., depth ,of contamination, ;

area of contamination, actual concentration levels, distribution coefficients,,

etc. For comparison purposes, the current 10 CF.R Part 20 dose limit for
individual members of the public is 100 mrem /yr. The dose estimates by
"RESRAD" confirms the conclusions in the Chevron's. radiological survey. and :i

ORISE's confirmatory survey reports that the Pawling site satisfies the
unrestricted release requirements.

t

If you have any questions, please contact me at 301-504-2502.

Sincerely yours,
[0riginal signed by] i

M. (Sam) Nalluswami, Project Manager. *

Decommissioning and Regulatory- ,

Issues Branch i
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